Neodesha, Kansas, March 11,1938.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

We appreciate your acceptance of our invitation to speak at our annual Basketball Dinner March 24th.

Our dinner will start promptly at six-fifteen P.M. and we should be ready for your talk by seven o'clock. I suggest that you plan to use about thirty or forty minutes but of course if you wish for more time you may have it. Thus you will see that the dinner should be over by, at least eight P.M. I trust that this will give you time to get back to Lawrence in time for a night's rest.

We would be glad to have you bring some of your basketball boys or professional associates along as our guests. If you do so, please let us know how many to plan for.

Your choice of subject will be our choice also.

Besides our High School Basketball Squad and their coach, Robert McCollum, George Caldwell will an invited guest.

We are all looking forward with pleasure to have you with us. Thank you for your acceptance of the invitation.

If I can be of any service to you please let me know.

Sincerely yours, Loyd S. M. Wan